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Joint meeting of South Lakeland and Barrow Community Safety 

Partnerships (CSPs) 
Wednesday 3 February 2016, 2.00pm in the Supper Room, 

Coronation Hall, Ulverston  
 

AGENDA 
 

1 Welcome, introductions and apologies - Graham Vincent 
Joint chair South Lakeland and Barrow CSPs 

5 
minutes 

 
2 

Notes from the joint South Lakeland and Barrow CSPs meeting 
29 October 2015 – Graham Vincent 

To be agreed 

 
5 

minutes 

 

 
 

3 

South Lakeland & Barrow CSPs – future working arrangements 

– Jenny Draper  To discuss and agree options for working arrangements from 

April 2016 and a meeting schedule  To formalise agreed arrangements in a new Terms of Reference  
 

 

 
15 

minutes 

 
4 

CSP Priorities and Partnership Plan 2016 - 17 – Jenny Draper  To consider and agree priority areas of work for South Lakeland 

and Barrow CSPs in 2016/17  To agree a format for the Partnership Plan  To agree a meeting schedule for task groups 
 

 
15 

minutes 

5 CSP funding 2015/16 – Jenny Draper 
Update on allocations to date and to consider and agree options for 
unspent funding   

15 
minutes 

6 Domestic Homicide Reviews – Jenny Draper 

To consider and agree options for funding future DHRs in south 
Cumbria including the cost of a chair   

10 

minutes 

7 Cumbria Constabulary update – Det Inspector Jason McKenna 
South Cumbria quarter 3 2015/16 crime performance data for South 
Lakeland and Barrow CSPs – to note & comment 

 
15 

minutes 

8  South Lakeland & Barrow CSPs quarter 3 reports 2015/16  South Cumbria Alcohol Steering Group verbal update, including 
NPS (Legal Highs) – Fiona Inston  South Cumbria Acquisitive Crime Group verbal update – Jason 
McKenna 

To note and comment 

15 
minutes 
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9 Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) – Vivian 
Stafford   
New Police & Crime Plan Emerging Themes for 2016-2020 Stakeholder 

Consultation   

10 
minutes 

10 Keep Safe – Sue Jamieson 
Information on a county wide CSP project funded by the PCC providing 

target hardening measures to victims of crime 

10 
minutes 

11 Prevent Duty Guidance – Jenny Draper 
Verbal update on an expected joint proposal for Cumbria involving 

District and County councils 

5 
minutes 

12 Potential agenda items for next meeting  Election of chair (if after elections)  Formally sign off Partnership Plan  Presentation of hate crime data – Mohammed Dhalech 

 

 

5 
minutes 

13 Next meeting date 

To be scheduled 
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Joint meeting of South Lakeland and Barrow Community Safety 
Partnerships (CSPS) 

Thursday 29 October 2015 
2pm-4pm  

Supper Room, Coronation Hall, Ulverston  
 

Minutes 
1. Welcome, introduction and apologies  
Present: 
Graham Vincent (Chair) Debbie Storr, Jenny Draper, Fiona Inston, Laura Chapman, SLDC;  
Vivian Stafford OPCC; Rob O’Connor, Jason McKenna, Cumbria Police; Ian Stewart CCC, 
Katherine Benson, Victim Support; Cath Dickinson, Unity, Leith Hallatsch, Mike Cumming, 
CALC, Pearl Collins CA/ Witness Service, Sarka-Jo Cole YOS.  
Apologies: 
Lawrence Conway, Claire Gould SLDC, Phil Huck BBC, Tracey Ingham, Lesley Graham, 
John Wall, Graham Bassett CCC; Pam Lewis Age UK South Lakeland, Andrew Bass CVS, 
Geoff Jolliffe CCG.  
 
2. Prevent Presentation  
Paul Burke, Prevention Officer Cumbria Police, outlined the threats Cumbria faced from 
national and international terrorism. The key element was to stop people from becoming 
terrorists by prevention methods. Using the 4 Ps – pursue, prevent, protect and prepare the 
aim was to reduce threat, reduce vulnerability and so reduce risk. Statistics had shown that 
grooming methods included social media and online gaming. Channel was a multi-agency 
safeguarding programme to help identify and support people at risk of radicalisation. The 
Channel Panel in Cumbria was chaired by Jim Onions, CCC, with a single point of contact 
for each partner. Referrals to the panel were made via the Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub. 
The Prevent duty guidance applied to many CSP partners and was not a tick box exercise. 
Up to £10K was available to all district councils and a county wide approach through Safer 
Cumbria was anticipated, with one outcome the provision of training for all relevant targeted 
staff e.g. in schools and within councils.  
Agreed:  Invite Paul to Burke to provide an awareness raising session with elected members 

before SLDC and BBC Council meetings   SLDC and BBC to work with partners through Safer Cumbria to develop a county 
wide action plan  All partners to nominate staff to undertake Prevent training offered  

 
3. Notes from the joint South Lakeland and Barrow CSPs meeting 30 July 2015  
Agreed to be an accurate record. No outcome yet from the Kendal Court closure 
consultation.  
 
4. Cumbria Constabulary update  
Rob O’Connor reported on the crime statistics across South Cumbria April – Oct this year, 
compared to last year. ASB had reduced and violence with and without injury had increased, 
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mainly due to changes in recording standards. All crime had reduced in the Barrow area and 
increased in the Kendal area, mainly violent crime, criminal damage and theft. In the last 12 
months, Barrow averaged 60 crimes per 1,000 population and South Lakeland 36 crimes per 
1,000 population. Overall, crime had increased across South Cumbria and this was a 
national trend.  As part of a recent restructure, the area had split into 5 geographical areas of 
responsibility, with staff being deployed from 2 centres only, Barrow and Kendal.  
Vulnerable Localities Index (VLI) – this was an analytical tool, which looked at a number of 
data sets to identify priority locations to work with partners and tackle crime. Cumbria Police 
had identified 2 pilot wards, based on VLI scores. A 12 month pilot with partners on Ormsgill 
ward in Barrow would commence in January aimed at reducing crime and disorder and 
demand for services. A full time PC and PCSO would be assigned to the project. Partners 
involved included the Well, BBC, Children’s centres and schools.  
The new police station in Barrow opened in October and performance did not suffer during 
the relocation. The police were facing more financial challenges due to changes in the 
funding formula as well as expected funding reduction due to the spending review. These 
reductions were expected to lead to more cuts in frontline staff. A consultation on proposed 
changes to the funding formula was currently underway and the outcome may have an 
impact on partnership work. (Post meeting note – the Government has announced that due 
to problems with the new funding formula calculations, the proposed changes had been 
postponed for 12 months) 
Agreed:  
Provde consultation response for partners  

 
5. South Lakeland and Barrow CSPs quarter 2 reports 2015/16   
South Cumbria Alcohol Strategy Group and NPS (legal highs) update   Mock trials were planned for Barrow working with NACRO  Police and BBC were currently looking at developing a Cumulative Impact Policy 

(CIP)for identified parts of the town related to the night time economy   Community Alcohol Partnership (CAP) – linking with the VLI project at Ormsgill, 
the group were exploring the possibility of a pilot CAP working with partners, 
alcohol retailers and community members  Plans were under way to develop a campaign to target verbal, physical and racist 
abuse towards taxi drivers. Currently aiming to raise awareness through a 
number of methods e.g. media campaign, posters, car stickers, beer mats etc   CSP agreed funding for The Well feasibility study which is currently underway   NPS (Legal highs) training sessions have been held in north and west Cumbria, 
with positive feedback from the 4 sessions provided so far. Training would take 
place in Kendal and Barrow 7 & 8 Dec. There was a lot of interest from health 
professionals across the county and it was suggested that NPS training should 
be organised by the CCG / Cumbria Partnership Foundation Trust as part of 
continuing professional development for their staff.  

South Cumbria Acquisitive Crime Group   Focus remained on rural crime prevention. 2 events scheduled at Ulverston 
Auction mart and Jct 36 auction centre promoted crime prevention advice 
including Lock it or Lose it. Partners involved included police, Victim Support, 
Trading Standards, Age UK, Crimestoppers and Neighbourhood Watch  Working with police on a combined crime prevention plan branded to Lock it or 
Lose it. Police campaign starting Dec and CSPs to contribute to this to broaden 
coverage in south. This included mirror radio ads on the Bay and Lakeland radio 
and on line ads with Westmorland Gazette. Number of radio slots and on line ads 
to be confirmed   Campaign included 4 x purse bell events in Dec at Kendal, Windermere, 
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Ulverston & Barrow targeting purse thefts and promotion of personal 
responsibility to property safe. Partners would include Police, Age UK, Victim 
Support and N Watch  Potential campaign in new year to target cycle thefts. Meeting scheduled with 
Wheelbase to consider what the campaign could offer    Lock it or Lose it materials distributed via Age UK in South Lakeland & Barrow. 
Approx 1500 business cards, 50 posters and 500 leaflets  

Funding Allocations 
A funding spreadsheet was circulated, listing all projects the Alcohol and Acquisitive Crime 
groups planned, with funding required. All items listed were agreed and some funding 
remained unallocated. Both task groups would consider further projects.  
Agreed:  Invite John Woodcock to Barrow NPS training   Remaining ideas for funding allocations for 2015/ 2016 to be agreed by next 

meeting  
 
6. CSP Strategic Assessment  
The current strategic assessment summaries for South Lakeland and Barrow had been 
circulated. These were drafts and based on data, with no analysis or context included. 
Partners were requested to consider priorities for 2016/17, which could be the same as the 
current priorities. Any suggestion should be based on where CSP could add value, provide 
local focus and avoid any duplication. For example, there was an overlap with public health 
in relation to alcohol projects and links had already been made with the public health locality 
managers in Barrow and South Lakeland. A police strategic assessment was due, that would 
provide a business case for police priorities next year and may be useful to partners. 
Business crime had increased, and included crimes such as credit card fraud and cyber 
crime. Alcohol misuse remained the greatest issue and was linked to a rise in assaults with 
and without injury. 
Agreed:  
This item to be considered again at the next meeting, when agreement would be required in 
order to develop a Partnership Plan 
 
7. Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC)  
The PCC had now commissioned 4 elements of the Turning in the Spotlight project. They 
were: 

1. Step Up programme for adolescents who were violent towards parents  
2. DV in families and adolescent relationships 
3. Perpetrator programmes across Cumbria 
4. Hate crime programme delivered by AWAZ with CROPT 

Agreed:  
Provide presentation for circulation  

  
8. Potential agenda items for February meeting   Joint working post March 3016  Partnership Plan 2016-17  Progress on prevent duty guidance action plan 

 
9. Future meeting date  
The next meeting will take place in the week commencing 1 February 2016, date to be 
arranged via doodle poll and venue to be confirmed.  
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South Lakeland & Barrow Joint CSPs Meeting  
 

Date: 3 February 2016 
 

Agenda item 
 

3 

 

South Lakeland & Barrow CSPs – Future working arrangements 

 
Report 
 
1. In October 2014, the individual South Lakeland and Barrow Community Safety 
Partnerships met as a joint group for the first time. At that meeting it was agreed 

to hold joint meetings with a joint chair and a shared CSP coordinator. It was 
further agreed that those arrangements would continue until March 2016, when the 

arrangement would be re-considered. At the time, a merger was not considered as 
an option. 

 

2. As part of the arrangements, SLDC Councillor Graham Vincent was elected as 
joint chair and Jenny Draper has undertaken the role of shared coordinator 2 days 

per week. Funding of £7k per annum was provided by the Police and Crime 
Commissioner for Cumbria (PCC) to cover the cost of a minimum 1 day per week 
CSP co-ordination to be matched by CSP statutory partners. SLDC received this 

money, acted as the Accountable Body for CSP finances, with responsibility for 
processing all orders and invoices related to CSP projects and maintaining financial 

records. Admin support for CSP meetings, including venues and refreshments has 
been provided by SLDC, BBC and Cumbria Police. It is expected that the allocation 
for CSP coordinator support from the PCC will continue into 2016/17 as previously 

confirmed. 
 

3. The chair and CSP coordinator attend bi monthly Safer Cumbria Chairs group 
meetings and bi annual Safer Cumbria Consultative Forums. The coordinator has 

attended quarterly Safer Cumbria Domestic Violence Operational group meetings 
and been involved in the refresh of the Safer Cumbria Domestic Homicide Review 
guidance. Travelling to meetings in Penrith effectively loses approx. 4 -5 working 

hours, so these are kept to a minimum. 
 

4. Quarterly joint CSP meetings have been well attended, although not all statutory 
partners attend. Work has been undertaken to address this gap and will need to be 
monitored going forward. There have been quarterly task group meetings 

addressing the 2 priorities of alcohol related crime and acquisitive crime. Both 
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groups have completed projects in respective action plans, with updates reported to 
joint CSP meetings. In total, there have been 12 scheduled CSP meetings this year, 

with additional working group meetings to plan the NPS project (4 meetings), the 
taxi awareness campaign (2 meetings) and the acquisitive crime campaign (1 

meeting) 
 
5. Overall, the joint arrangement has worked well, but in some weeks,  it is 

extremely difficult to complete all CSP work in 2 days. In addition, as we do not use 
a separate CSP email, emails are generally responded to across the working week, 

as necessary. It is estimated that CSP work averages at 2.5 days per week. 
 

6. As the current arrangements only run until 31 March 2016, this presents an ideal 

opportunity to review them and potentially agree a longer term arrangement. 
Depending on what is agreed, this will potentially require a new terms of reference 

and a new Constitution.  
  
7. There remains a statutory requirement for certain partners to be part of a group 

to identify and tackle crime in a specific location and in a 2 tier area, based on 
district boundaries.  

 
8. Issues for consideration include:-   How do partners feel the joint CSP is working? Does it deliver outcomes?   Is there any desire to revert to 2 separate CSPs?  As previously stated, an allocation of £7k from the Police and Crime 

Commissioner is expected in 2016/17 as well as an allocation of funding to 
CSPs for projects. SLDC is prepared to continue as accountable body and 

provide a shared coordinator, but another partner may also want to 
undertake this role  It would be advisable to retain the existing chair until after the district council 

elections in May. This would mean electing a new chair in the first available 
meeting after May. The chair will be a statutory partner representative.  

 
9. Statutory partners have considered the options and their recommendation is to 
continue the current arrangement to work together, with a shared Partnership Plan 

and shared priorities. They further recommend to hold 4 joint meetings, with a joint 
chair and shared coordinator and to formalise the arrangement with a revised terms 

of reference to reflect these joint working arrangements. 
 

10. Members are asked to note the report, discuss options and are recommended 

to agree a future working arrangement, based on the current model. 
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South Lakeland & Barrow CSPs – Priorities for 2016/17 and 
Partnership Plan  

 
Report 

 
1. The Community Safety Strategic Assessment 2015 summary documents for 
South Lakeland and Barrow were shared at the joint CSP meeting 29 October 2015. 
There was a general discussion, but no clear indication of what the 2016/17 

priorities should be. 

2. The current priorities for 2015/16 are alcohol related crime, including a focus on 
New Psychoactive Substances (NPS) also known as Legal Highs and acquisitive 

crime. These priorities were set in January 2015, using the data available in the 
Barrow and South Lakeland community safety strategic assessments for 2014 and 
taking account of the most recent police and partner data. Partners also considered 

existing work that was either underway or planned. They aimed to focus South 
Cumbria CSP work on where the partnership could add value, avoid duplication of 

existing or new projects and fully utilise local knowledge and experience. This would 
ensure that the activity undertaken would benefit South Lakeland & Barrow 
communities.  

3. Currently operating at a county wide level are operational groups under Safer 
Cumbria for Domestic Violence, Sexual Violence, Offender Management, Hate Crime 
and Victim Services. There is also a Domestic Violence Champions Network 

operating at county level. The PCC has commissioned the Turning the Spotlight 
project that encompasses 4 separate programmes addressing domestic abuse and 

hate crime and the Bridgeway project for victims of sexual violence. There is a 
Cumbria Alcohol Group, but this group has not met for some months and is 
currently reviewing operating arrangements. There is no county wide group 

addressing acquisitive crime.  

4. At local level, the South Cumbria Alcohol Strategy Group was initially set up in 
2011 in response to a lack of strategy and direction at county level. The group had, 
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until this year, its own strategy. Currently the action plan is based on the 4 
elements of the Cumbria Alcohol Strategy. These are to:- 

 Reduce harms to health  Reduce alcohol related crime/ASB improving community safety  Protect young people from alcohol related harm and  Reduce alcohol related social and economic harms 

This is a very active group and has led on the county wide NPS training project and 
agreed at the last meeting to support the development of a Community Alcohol 

Partnership (CAP) in Barrow. Whilst this is not directly a CSP project, the CAP will 
build on the existing established partnership links within the group and use 
elements of the SCASG action plan. This would be the first CAP in Cumbria and has 

potential to work as a pilot, sharing learning with north and west CSPs.  

5. Alcohol related crime overall in South Cumbria has decreased by 2% from April 
to Dec 2015 and although violence against the person with and without injury has 

increased, mainly due to changes in national crime recording standards, the 
number of crimes where alcohol is a factor have decreased. NPS continue to be a 
concern in South Cumbria and the Alcohol task group is keen that Alcohol and NPS 

remain a priority for 2016/17. 

6. The Acquisitive Crime group was set up in 2014 in response to a rise in burglary 
and rural crime. The bulk of the work undertaken by this group has been around 

crime prevention, with awareness raising campaigns targeting agricultural crime, 
purse thefts, bike thefts, shoplifting and burglaries from insecure properties. The 

group has worked successfully on campaigns and partners involved include Cumbria 
Police, SLDC, BBC, Trading Standards, Victim Support, Crimestoppers, Junction 36 
Auction Centre, Age UK, Neighbourhood Watch and Ulverston Auction Mart.  

7. Based on what we know from the Strategic Assessment and latest crime data, 

there are no new emerging issues. Violent crime continues to be the largest volume 
crime and alcohol use / misuse remains an issue in communities. This is supported 

by the agreement to develop a Community Alcohol Partnership (CAP) in an 
identified area in Barrow. 
 

8. The recommendation from the Alcohol task group is to continue this priority, 
including NPS, maintaining quarterly meetings. The view of the Acquisitive crime 

group is to meet twice a year, assessing current issues and planning events with 
partner involvement as required.  

 
9. It is anticipated that there will be a significant increase in contractors moving 
into to Barrow during the next 12 months. It is further recommended to monitor 

emerging issues through the year and for the joint CSP to respond as required.   
 

10. It is recommended that the Partnership Plan for 2016-17 remains a single sided 
document and if this is agreed, a draft version will be circulated to members for 
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comment. The final version will be published by 1April, emailed to partners and 
formally approved at the next joint CSP meeting.  

 
11. Members are asked to note the report, consider and agree the 

recommendations. 
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CSP funding 2015 -16 
 
Report 

 
1. The amount of funding allocated by the Police and Crime Commissioner in 
2015/16 to South Cumbria and the amount carried forward from 2014/15, has 
previously been reported to this meeting. The total amount available to the CSP in 

2015/16 is £37,651. 
  

2. Based on the allocation of funding to date, we have allocated almost £29,000 
from the £37,651 available to the joint CSPs.(Appendix 1) There are some projects 
with funding allocated to them totaling £3,000 – the taxi awareness campaign and 

bike security campaign, that are still going ahead, but the final cost of these is not 
confirmed. We now know that there is insufficient partner capacity to develop the 

mock trial project which had £2,000 allocated to it. Based on what we know, there 
is a potential underspend of approximately £11,000.  
 

3. The financial position was discussed with statutory partners, who are keen that 
the full allocation can be completed. In addition, the joint CSP Chair would not want 

to report any underspend to the Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 
4. The South Cumbria Alcohol Strategy Group are aware that South Lakeland 

missed out on the NPS training funded by the PCC across Cumbria, with only 8 
people managing to get to venue which followed the weekend of Storm Desmond. 

The cost of a one off training session for 25 people would be £975 + the hire of a 
venue and lunch - £350. This makes a total of £1,325. Other ideas are training 
sessions for taxi drivers to include raising awareness of the potential signs 

/indicators of Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE). Enquiries have also been made 
regarding the Junior Citizen Scheme in south Cumbria, something which both CSPs 

have supported. It is expected to run in June and there is potential to make a 
contribution to those costs. Indicative costs will be available at the meeting. 
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5. There is also an option to take suggestions from partners on condition that they 
are aligned to priorities, meet outcomes in the joint Partnership Plan and are 

agreed by this group. 
 

6. Members are asked to consider the report, make comment and agree the 
process to allocate remaining funding.  
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SOUTH LAKELAND & BARROW CSPs FUNDING ALLOCATED: 2015-16

TOTAL 

£20,000 2015-16

£17,651 2014-15 PCC carry forward

£37,651

PROJECT CSP PRIORITY LEAD AGENCY

AMOUNT 

ALLOCATED  

£

ACTUAL  £ APPROVED

Support for Business Against Crime South Lakeland 

Partnership to deliver exixsting barwatch schemes in 

South Lakeland and Barrow. To be monitored through the 

South Cumbria Alcohol Strategy Group (SCASG) 

Alcohol related 

crime, violent crine 

and ASB

BACSLP 15,000 15,000

Ringfenced funding 

directly from the PCC 

2014/15 and to be 

continued 2015/16

Lock it or lose posters, leaflets and business cards to be 

distributed across South Cumbria as part of the media 

campaign

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 286 286
Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

Leaflet stands to be used at Jct 36 Auction centre and 

Ulverston Auction mart providing community safety and 

crime prevention leaflets to those attending the auction 

centre

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

SLDC and 

Police
308 369

Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

PCC FUNDING AVAILABLE TO SOUTH CUMBRIA

TOTAL

Ringfenced funding for Barwtach only

Joint South lakeland & Barrow CSP projects
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Acquisitive crime campaign with crime stoppers in June 

2015. Additional funding to provide a wider coversge in 

South lakeland and Barrow. Includes radio ads

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police & Crime 

stoppers
2,000 2,000

Agreed by Acquisitive 

Crime group 

Additional purse bells for distribution at 4 events held in 

Kendal, Windermere, Ulverston and Barrow Dec 2015 as 

part of agreed awareness raising and media campaign

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 660 660
Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

Contirbution to police lock it or lose it December campaign 

to purchase additional beer mats, radio advertising and 

poster campaign

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 3,080 3,080
Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

3 x A boards for Cumbria Police to advertise their 

presence. 2 for use in rural areas e.g. car parks in South 

Lakeland  and one for use in Barrow town centre

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 470 235

Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

and SCASG 

Part of awareness raising campaign to target cycle thefts. 

Cost of printing 5,000 business cards to handout at point 

of sale in retailers across South Cumbria 

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police and 

Crimestoppers
88 88

Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group 

To develop a property in Lawson street Barrow for multi 

purpose use and managed by the Well. First phase to 

complete a feasibility study on the property to determine 

what can be achieved

Alcohol related 

crime and 

substance misuse

The Well 12,500 12,500
Agreed by joint CSP 

meeting 30.07.15 

Mock trial - explore potential to run a mock trial eveny in 

Barrow with NACRO education group linking with Barrow 

court

Alcohol related 

crime and 

substance misuse

NACRO 2,000

This project 

will not go 

ahead

Recommended by 

SCASG 
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Develop an awareness raising campaign targeting 

violence and abuse against taxi drivers. Posters, beer 

mats, bumper stickers to be produced and purchased 

Alcohol related 

crime and violent 

crime 

SLDC / BBC / 

Police
2,000

Recommended by 

SCASG 

Contribution to test purchase operations across S 

Cumbria. Funding towards costs of vouchers for young 

people who take part

Alcohol related 

crime, substance 

misuse and ASB

Trading 

Standards
200 200

Recommended by 

SCASG 

1,000 purse bells for operation to target distraction pusre 

thefts linked to supermarkets. Agreed response to an 

identified need and emerging issue

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 240 250
Agreed by Acquisitive  

Crime group

Promotion of bike security with Wheelbase in March 2016 

as part of Acq crime campaign plan - goods to be agreed. 

Nominal amt £1,000 

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 1,000
Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group

Additional 3,000 purse bells for future distribution at 

events as required to be held by Cumbria police

Acquisitive crime 

and community 

safety

Police 660 660
Recommended by 

Acquisitive Crime group

Education resources to follow up NPS training in 

December for use by partners  

Alcohol related 

crime, substance 

misuse and ASB 

Police 1,770 1,770
Recommended by 

SCASG 
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Programme to follow up NPS training in South Cumbria. 

Pilot workshop sessions with Youth Engagement Service 

linked to National Citizenship Service from June 2016

Alcohol related 

crime, substance 

misuse and ASB

Youth 

Engagement 

Service (YES)

1,620 1,620
Recommended by 

SCASG 

      

28,882 23,718Total allocation
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Domestic Homicide Reviews   

 
Report 

 
1. Members will be aware that South Lakeland CSP conducted the first Domestic 
Violence Homicide Review (DHR) in Cumbria in 2013. Since that review, 2 more 
have taken place, 1 each in west and north Cumbria. Resources to cover the cost of 

a chair for all 3 was provided from different sources and unsustainable.  
 

2. The issue of how we provide chairs to conduct Domestic Homicide Reviews 
(DHRs) was escalated for discussion to the Safer Cumbria Delivery Board. For 
information, when the South Lakeland DHR was conducted there was funding via 

CCC from the Area Based Grant to cover the cost of an external chair. This funding 
is no longer available and for the most recent DHR in north Cumbria, the PCC 

provided funding. This was on the proviso that CSP Chairs considered alternative 
options for how chairs could be sourced and paid for in the future. This task fell to 
CSP chairs because the responsibility to conduct a DHR and provide a report to the 

Home Office lies with the local CSP. 
 

3. As part of the South Lakeland DHR case study, we identified that covering the 
cost of a panel chair was an issue. We suggested that a bank of review chairs could 
be trained who could chair DHRs (and serious case reviews) across the county. 

These could be retired professionals who could undertake the role for the payment 
of expenses. This idea was expanded further to include a possible bank of chairs in 

neighbouring counties who could be called upon with a reciprocal arrangement. It 
was not thought realistic that the chair would only receive expenses as this is a 
critical role.  

 
4. One of the suggestions tabled is for CSP statutory partners to each pay an 

agreed amount of money e.g. £750 per annum into a central pot. This money would 
be used to cover the costs of a DHR chair in any CSP area in the county. Having an 
accessible pot of funding would mean that if it was agreed to undertake a review, 

the respective CSP would be able to access funding for a chair.   
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5. The views of statutory partners in South Lakeland & Barrow CSPs was sought on 
whether or not they could support this approach in principle in order to report back 

to Safer Cumbria. It is not known if the statutory partners with a county wide remit, 
e.g. Cumbria Police, Cumbria County Council, Cumbria Clinical Commissioning 

Group and Cumbria & Lancashire Community Rehabilitation Company would be 
asked to contribute based on 3 CSP areas. 
 

6. The South Lakeland & Barrow CSP statutory partners had an alternative view 
that in each CSP area a cost sharing arrangement between statutory partners could 

be agreed to cover the cost of a DHR in that area only.  
 
6. Members are asked to note the report, consider the suggestions for funding 

future DHRs and agree an approach to report back to Safer Cumbria on behalf of 
the joint South Lakeland & Barrow CSP. 
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The purpose of this ĐoŶsultatioŶ is to oďtaiŶ stakeholders͛ ǀieǁs oŶ 
emerging themes and issues to support the future Police and Crime 

Commissioner in developing their Police and Crime Plan  

The Office of  

Police and 

Crime 

Commissioner  
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1. Introduction 

Following the Police and Crime Commissioner election in May 2016, the new Commissioner 

will develop a new Police and Crime Plan for Cumbria for the period 2016-2020.  In 

preparation for this, it is vital that the Commissioner has information on the national and 

local evidence base, including the views of stakeholders who work in or have an interest in 

policing, crime, disorder and community safety in Cumbria.  

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner has conducted background research into a 

range of national and local sources, including national strategies, inspection reports and 

local needs assessments. This has identified a number of emerging themes, which are 

shown in the table below. Stakeholders͛ views are now being sought to provide an evidence 

base on what agencies and local communities identify as the most important issues and 

actions to be addressed in the next 4 years.  

Your views and feedback will be help to form the information available to the Commissioner 

in the preparation of the 2016-2020 Police and Crime Plan.   

2.1 Consultation Process:  

1. This consultation will be covered on the agenda of Safer Cumbria groups over the 

next 6 weeks. You can also complete this document and return it (please see below). 

2. In the table below, you are asked to comment on what they think the top three 

priorities should be within each emerging theme. These will be issues which need 

addressing or areas of work which your experience/ evidence show should be a focus 

in the next four years. It will provide some of the detail of how those themes are 

best addressed. 

3. Please rank your priorities, with 1 representing your highest priority.  

4. IŶ the ͚Other CoŵŵeŶts͛ seĐtioŶ, please provide any other issues or thoughts that 

you feel may be useful in determining the themes of the new Police and Crime Plan 

(this could include where you have identified gaps in service provision or an 

emerging theme). If you have research or other evidence which we should consider 

on this, please provide details of where we could find this. 

5. The document can be completed and returned to the Office of Police and Crime 

Commissioners no later than 11
th

 March 2016. Please return the completed 

feedback to lisa.hodgson@cumbria-pcc.gov.uk 

6. If you prefer, you may complete the document and hand it in at the end of the Safer 

Cumbria group you are attending.  

Thank you for your time and support. 

 

mailto:lisa.hodgson@cumbria-pcc.gov.uk


 

Emerging Themes 

Themes Stakeholder COMMENTS 

Vulnerability. Specifically focussed engagement with 

those vulnerable to crime or disorder due to:  

 Mental Health   

 Missing from Home 

 Repeat victims  

 Young people at risk of sexual exploitation and 

abuse  

 Hate Crime victims  

 Those vulnerable within isolated rural 

communities or new and re-settled 

communities.   

 

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  

Alcohol and Substance Abuse: 

 Including young people and the night time 

economy 

 Reduction of public order, hate incidents and 

violence against the person offences linked to 

alcohol abuse  

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  
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Emerging Themes 

Themes Stakeholder COMMENTS 

Domestic Abuse: 

 Protecting victims and preventing repeat offences   

 Increase reporting of domestic abuse 

incidents/crimes  

 

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  

 

 

Violent and Dangerous Offenders. 

 Management of Sexual Offenders 

 Management of Violent Offenders 

 

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

Priority 3: 
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Emerging Themes 

Themes Stakeholder COMMENTS 

Focussing on Serious and Organised Criminality: 

 Cyber crime 

 Drugs trafficking 

 Rural crime  

 Human trafficking 

 Fraud/money laundering  

 

 

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  

 

 

 

 

Young People:  

 Working with young people to change behaviours 

and reduce entry into the Criminal Justice System. 

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  
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Emerging Themes 

Themes Stakeholder COMMENTS 

Anti-Social Behaviour:  

 Addressing anti-social behaviour in young people 

to prevent an escalation onto more serious crimes 

 Including incidents of ASB in rural areas   

 Providing support and assistance for vulnerable 

people who may be a repeat victim of ASB.  

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  

 

 

Feasibility of interoperability with other emergency 

services  

 Working with other emergency services towards a 

shared accountability.  

Priority 1:  

 

 

 

Priority 2: 

 

 

 

Priority 3:  

 

 



Police and Crime Emerging Themes for 2016 – 2020 Stakeholder Consultation 

 

4 | P a g e  

 

Completed by: 

Name:            Role:      Organisation: 

Emerging Themes 

Other Comments:  

 


